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Balderstone St Leonard's CE Primary
Newsletter

"rooted and grounded in love..." Ephesians 3:17

Friday 4th November 2022
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Mrs Gow's Words for the Week...

It has been a delight to welcome everyone back on this very autumnalfeeling week.

In worship this week we have explored the Christian celebrations of All Hallow's Eve, All Saints'Day

and All Souls' Day! We havethought about whata Saintis and today in worship we explored Saint

Leonard (ourschoolsaint), whose annualfeast day is on 6th November. Hopefully, the children will

be able to tell you all about St Leonard and how he 'broke the chains'of those who needed help the
most.

This week has been our Open Week and it has been an absolute honourto show prospective parents
around all of our classes. The most wonderfulmomenthappened in our EYFS class whilst | was
telling a set of parents aboutthe diversity, Christian values and family feel that makes our schoolso
special, and, justatthat moment, two of our children skipped hand-in-hand through the Bunny Hole
and into the worship area of the classroom.

| have beenable toshare some amazingrangoli patterns beingdrawn outside onthe playgroundin
EYFS, the Year 1 and 2 class busy on a materials huntonthe playground, the juniors working hard on
theirreasoningin Power Maths and then showingthe fabulously intricate and detailed World War
One trench projectsfrom Year 5 and 6.

The Year 3 and 4 children have also produced the most superb audition entry for the Lancashire
Storytelling Festival and | would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Turner, Mrs Riddell and all the
childrenwho edited the video, as the audition video was a triumph!



We have welcomed 'Mrs Riz' as she has been named by the children (Mohammed-Faizan and
Rehmat Fatimah's mummy) as a casual helperinthe kitchen. She has been anamazinghelp to Miss
Lee and herlovely, smiley mannerhas beenablessingto usall whilst Mrs Chandis off. On
Wednesday Miss Lee, Mrs Burton and Mrs Riz created the most spectacular Harry Potterthemed
lunch EVER. In 25 years of teaching| have neverworked in aschool that has such inventive and
imaginative themed lunches. All of the staff helped serve the children with their Harry Potter
themedtreats. The hall was transformed into Hogwarts castle main hall complete with floating
candles. Miss Lee and Mrs Riz made us wormy jellies, snake bread sticks, ghostly bananas, pumpkins
satsumas and we washed it all down with Polyjuice potion juice too! A huge thankyou tothe whole
team and to Mrs Burton for making this lunchtime so magical.







Thisweek Iwould like to give a special mention to our Year 5 and 6 boys' footballers who, on
Thursday, were given a special commendation fortheir commitment, sportsmanship and behaviour
duringtheirlunchtime training session. Not only this, but afterthe boys finished theirlunches
(without being prompted) theygot up and helped Miss Lee stack all of the dining chairs, ratherthan
justgoing off and back out to play. It truly warmed my heartto see these boys living out ourvalues
and showing compassion and kindness in action - Balderstoneatits best!

| hope to see many of you supporting our Bonfire Night celebrations on Saturday evening. This truly
isthe BEST eveningof the school calendarwith food, friendship, fireworks, feastingand fun. We do
charge entryforthe eventbutonly to coverthe extensive costs forthe firework display (whichis



honestly superb!). Prayfordry weatherandevenifitis rainingit will still go ahead as the food and
stalls will be heldinthe back junior classrooms. A huge thankyou to Susie Barton, Janet Leaver, the
Pathan family for their glow-in-the-dark clothes and the FOBS volunteers - including MrHolroyd,
whois makinga guestappearance as BBQ king! Please do try to come alongand supportthe event
as so much work goesintothe planningand preparation and the eveningis always so much better
when we can share it togetheras a school family.

| look forward to seeingyouthere.

Mrs Gow

Balderstone Bonfire Night - It's a blast!

1 - Doors open at 6pm. Firework show at 7pm.



UltraViolet Black Light
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2 -Year 1 and 2 have been thinking about how to keep safe on Bonfire Night and would like to share their advice. They
have also been thinking about why we celebrate Bonfire Night every year.



House points for this week

St George’s St Andrew’s

St David's St Patrick’s

House Points week ending 4th November 2022
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3 - Well done to the children from St David - family groups Tutu, Ten Boom and Luther-King. It was a close one this week but
we hope you enjoyed your Friday fun lunchtime and having your dinner on top table!

Meet the Governor

This weekit is the turn of Sara Seedall, to Vice Chair of our governingbody to tell you a little bit
more about her role on the governing body.

My name is Sara Seedall and | am Vice Chair of Governors and Chair of the Finance Committee. |
first became a Foundation Governor at Balderstone school when my eldestson, George, was in
year 1. He is now inyear 10! My youngest son, William, left Balderstone in the summerto join his
olderbrother at high school. | am a veterinary surgeon by profession and work part-time in a small
animal surgery in St. Annes, specialisingin ophthalmology. | spend the rest of my time helpingto
look after the dairy cows, sheep and chickens on our farm in Mellor. | thoroughly enjoy my role on
the governing body and am proud to be part of a fantastic team that help support a wonderfully
diverse school where the staff really do care about each individual pupil.



4 - Here is my child William, with some of the amazing friends he made whilst at Balderstone!

Scholastic Book Fair

We are welcomingourannual book fairto school on Tuesday. Thisis a chance for the childrentorun
theirvery own book shopin school. The bookcases contain some of the newest releases foreach
age range and also some of the most popularand well-loved books, picture books and stories. The
book fairwill be open afterschool on:

¢  Tuesday8th November3.10pm - 4.00pm
e  Friday 11th November 8.15am inschool library - please come in through back junior door
e  Friday 11th November 3.10pm - 4.00pm

e The childrenfrom Busy Bees won't miss out because it will be opentill 5.45pm on Monday
14th

Please do come alongand browse the books. It's a good time to stock up on Christmas gifts too. You
can pay with cash/cheque and online using the school code - using your phone at the fair.



My Willy Wonka writes to school

Fox class had some very exciting news this morning! Not only had Willy Wonka and the Oompa
Loompateam written back to themabouttheir new chocolate bars, butthey had alsosenta prize to
the Score bar team (Stanley, Mohammed and Zayd) and a chocolatey gift forthe whole class to
celebrate theiramazing animations and music.

Deaw Fox Class,

Thank yow for all yow wonderful Chocolate
Baw designy and animations! I way
extremely impressed! Yowave very creativel
I especially love the idea of chocolate that
makes your wishesy come true and chocolate
that turng yow into-a koadaw beaw! I'd love to-
be akoala for o day!

My Umpa Lumpa’s loved the speed, bow

ButI Myowmalbwmm so- I have
qutb'ofmeetyfbryowto-m

Thank yow so-much for all your enthusiasm
ideas: I hope yowall start youwr own,




Flourishing Friday Award Winners

Here are thisweek's Flourishing Friday award winners who have lived out our school mission of

Loving God, Loving Each Otherand Lovinglearning. Welldone and I'm glad you enjoyed your hot
chocolate treat this afternoon!

EYFS. Penelope
Year 1. Thomas O
Year 2. Eeva
Year 3. Eleanor
Year 4. Maisie

Year 5. Bilaal



Year 6. Hannah

Parent Governor
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We are pleased toannounce that Mrs Janet Smith (Sophie's mum) will be our new parent governor
inschool. She put forward herapplication on Monday and we do not have to go to the ballot stage

as she was the only applicant.

I thoughtyou would like to hearher biographical statement from herapplication:

"My daughterSophie is now in Year 5. | am delighted to apply as | am passionate about education,
which has the powerto transform live. | also love children! Following many years in senior finance

roles, | currently work as a systems project manager for a global facilities management company
and, if chosen, will use this experience to benefit Balderstone St Leonard's."

Welcome tothe governing body Mrs Smith!

Sports Roundup
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Every lunchtime, we offer two sports clubs to our children, so that EVERYONE in school can be
involvedin keeping fitand healthy throughout the week. | have enclosed a photo of the timetable
so you can see how fabulous the sporting offerisinschool. Kurlingclub started last weekforYear1
and 2 and it was marvellousfun! We wish ourYear 3/4 athletics team good luck in their competition

next Wednesday afternoon too.



5 - Look at all the amazing clubs on offer!

Church and Community Links

We are hopingto planan interfaith family day trip where we go togetherinto Blackburn and visit the
Cathedral, amosque and then travel to Preston tovisitthe Gurdwara and have food togetheras a



school family. If you have any contacts that would be willingto welcome us, then please dolet me
know.

Belowisa list of all the church services happening at Balderstoneonthe run up to Christmas - as
always everyone is welcome in our church.

St Leonard's Church, Balderstone “
Plecse jois us for any of the folowing servicas. Everyone welcomel

6™ Nov 9:30am Holy Communion N/

13™ Nov 10:30em n Remembrance Service n
20" Nov 9:30am v \/
Z7™ Nov 6:30pm Candle-Lit Brass Band Christmas Concert
4" Dec  9:30am ' Holy Communion A/
a) +

11" Dec 11:00em g Al Age Worship ofilh

18™ Dec 9:30am e Communion with Carols ‘
24™ Dec 4:00pm - Christingle Service -

Holy Communion

St Leonard’s Church Balderstone

Candle-lit

Christmas Concert

with
Coppull & Standish,
& Balderstone &
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. Sunday 27" November 2022
< 6.30pm in church

o

:'f £5 Adults Children free of charge

.—‘c Donations for refreahments, which will be served in school fallowing the
> ] concent

" mince pies, biscuits, melied wine & soft drinks

"~ Tickets from:- Schost Office, Chsrch or Catherise Dixon 01772 §77289
~ Also pay 0 Ihe g0
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6 - Tickets ar available for this fantastic family event from the front office at school. Many of the children will be leading

part of the concert!

Remembrance Day in school

All children who are part of the Rainbows, Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Brownies etcare able to wear their
uniformto school for Remembrance Day on Friday 11th November.



"I am writing on behalf of the Ribble Valley Division Commissionerfor Girlguiding, and the Clitheroe
District Commissioner for Scouting, to ask permission for Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and Rangers,
Beavers, Cubs, Scouts and Explorers across the division, if they wish, to wear their Guiding/Scouting
uniform forschool on Friday 11th November, Remembrance Day. "

| have repliedto the letterstating that Balderstone will of course support this - soif you are part of
any of the uniformed organisations you may come to school in your Cub/Scout/Brownie uniform.

Dates for the diary

Diary:Daties e

Friday 11th NovemberYear1/2 Parentlunch 12.30pm followed by Year 1/2 worship for
Remembrance dayin church 1.30pm

Friday 11th November - trip forYear 5/6 to Accrington

Book fair open
¢ Tuesday 8th November3.10pm - 4.00pm - please come in through front door of school
e  Friday 11th November 8.15am inschool library - please come in through back junior door
e  Friday 11th November 3.10pm - 4.00pm - please come in through front door of school

e The childrenfrom Busy Bees won't miss out because it will be opentill 5.45pm on Monday
14th whenyou pick up



Contact Us

ST LEONARD’S

BALDERSTONE

A small school
with a big heart

We are currently accepting
applications.

Join us for our Open Week 31*
October — 4™ November. Ring
school to book a tour.

For more information visit

f www.balderstoneschool.co.uk B
or contact 01254 769150

Keepintouch withthe school family usingthe details below (orcall into the school anytime to see
us)

Balderstone St Leonard's CE Primary school
Commons Lane

Balderstone

Blackburn

BB2 7LL

01254 769150

head@balderstone.lancs.sch.uk

Visitus on the web at http://balderstoneschool.co.uk



http://balderstoneschool.co.uk/

